
 
 

   

 

    

 

  

 
  
 

   

  

 
  

   
 

 
   

   
    

  

  
  

  
   

   
    

  

 

TAB 7 
M e m o r a n d u m  

To: CHAIR AND MEMBERS CTC Meeting: March 1, 2024 

From: TANISHA TAYLOR, Executive Director 

Reference Number: Tab 7, Information 

Prepared By: Frances Dea-Sanchez 
Associate Deputy Director 

Published Date: February 16, 2024 

Subject: National Motor Vehicle Per-Mile User Fee Pilot Program 

Summary: 

Barbara Rohde from The Mileage-Based User Fee Alliance will deliver a presentation on the 
National Motor Vehicle Per-Mile User Fee Pilot Program (Pilot Program), established under 
Section 13002 of the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act, enacted on November 15, 2021. 
The Pilot Program aims to demonstrate a national motor vehicle per-mile user fee test, with the 
objectives of restoring and sustaining the long-term solvency of the Highway Trust Fund and 
enhancing the integrity of the surface transportation system. Oversight of the Pilot Program will 
be conducted by the U.S. Department of Transportation in coordination with the Secretary of 
the Treasury. Furthermore, the presentation will discuss the Mileage-Based User Fee 
Alliance's essential guidelines for the National Trial Framework. 

Background: 

Barbara Rohde is the Executive Director of The Mileage-Based User Fee Alliance, which was 
created as an educational organization to disseminate information on mileage-based user fee 
projects in the United States and worldwide. Currently, members include state Departments of 
Transportation, local units of government, various worldwide consulting, tolling and telematics, 
and research-based organizations. In addition to her work with the Mileage-Based User Fee 
Alliance, she holds an appointment as a Research Fellow in transportation policy at the 
Humphrey School at the University of Minnesota. 
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